

**Meeting of the South Australian/Northern Territory Rally Panel
CAMS SA/NT Office
13th AUGUST 2018**

Members		Present	Apology	Absent	Ex Officio Members
Chair	A. Admiraal	X			Des Collins
Vice Chair	J. Lange	X			
Minute Secretary	Ms D.Collins		X		
WACC	G. Fowler			X	
WACC	D Roland	X			
SDCC	M. Tillett	X			
SDCC	D. Claridge	X			
SEAC	G. Brown	X			VISITORS
SEAC	N, Lowe			X	Mick Langsford
Ded Rally Car Reg Rep	H. Ryan	X			Bill Bayllye
Scrut Working Grp Rep	A. Dunn	X			Ben Bayllye
ARCOM	M. Selley	X			
Series Checker	A. Challen	X			
	M. Clements		X		

1. Opening

1.1. The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.35pm and welcomed Panel Members and visitors.

2. Visitor business

2.1. Bill & Ben Bayllye discussed officiating issues from the forum in July. Issues of lack of respect for officials. Possible start up group for officials similar to SAMROA but dedicated more to rally, autotests, motorkhanas.

2.2. Further discussion took place on theoretical structures of such an officials group.

2.3. D.CI in consultation with AA to set in motion an application to CAMS to form an officials group.

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting

3.1. Meeting Moved D.CI 2nd A.C. that minutes be accepted. Carried.

4. Business arising from previous meeting

4.1 Item 9.1 Further discussion on AIMS pie chart took place and HR commented that information was not well presented to members.

4.2 Trailer Purchase. M.T. purchased a 2nd hand 7x4 enclosed trailer for \$1100 with approximately \$300 to spend on preparation for rally duties. Registered til June 2019. Mark to provide invoices/receipts to Rally Panel. Moved A.A. 2nd D.CI that J.L. to be custodian of trailer. Passed.

5. Correspondence received

5.1. Nil

6. Electronic Decisions

6.1. Nil

7. Tasks

7.1. A.A. and Mark Povey to wind up MRF sponsorship for 2018.

7.2. Targeted Scrutineering Plan: ARC to be a trial and expected to be implemented for 1st event in 2019.

8. Reports

8.1. Checker –

- 8.1.1. Copyworld Rally wet weather reroute transport not correct – caused competitors concern. Delays due to wet weather. Comms difficult due to wet weather and site locations.
- 8.1.2. ARC Hills Rally – looking good. Average speed restriction on one stage particularly for entry level with a top speed restriction to apply. Wet weather may be an issue for service park. Will be checked for possible changes.

8.2. Scrutineers – long discussion on post event scrutiny at Eudunda and for the championship generally.

8.3. ARCOM

- 8.3.1. 15th June last meeting. Next meeting on 5th September.
- 8.3.2. ARCOM investigating a closed Facebook forum with state rally panels.

8.4. Amendment to Schedule J roll cages re side intrusion from 1/1/19

8.5. ARCOM to have dialogue with state panels re checking supplementary regulations and variations to the NCR's.

8.6. There has been discussion re allowing fitting of Honda engines to Mk 1 Escorts

8.7. Finance –

- 8.7.1. Awaiting latest update from CAMS
- 8.7.2. A.A. and Mark Povey to finalise 2018 Championship sponsorship.
- 8.7.3. Road Repair fund to be updated after Copyworld Eudunda Rally. Cost Centres for each club to be established and updated.
- 8.7.4. AHR needs to provide a guarantee to Adelaide Hills Council for road repairs. AHR has asked that Road Repair Fund be used as security for this guarantee. Clubs to be made aware.

9. Any other business

- 9.1. SA Rally website moving from ASP host to new host with anticipated improvements in speed.
- 9.2. SA Rally Promotions D.R. reported all went well for Eudunda rally. Good visibility at spectator points. Equipment cleaned already. Need to look at each event and major sponsor signage.
- 9.3. SA rally Videographer promotions still under discussion. H.R. to follow up with student organisations.
- 9.4. Photographer of the Year to be publicised on Facebook.
- 9.5. Discussion on Targeted Scrutineering. A.D. finalising outline for same. Suggested that ARC in September will be a trial.
- 9.6. South East Stages is first SARC event for 2019. Targeted Scrutineering to be in place.
- 9.7. Discussion on post event scrutineering with possible amendments to SARC Conditions for 2019.
- 9.8. Discussion on checking of apparel in Control.
- 9.9. H.R.; Cams Volunteers Protection Authority number to be provided.
- 9.10. H.R. raised need for authorisation of Traffic Control Management under State Legislation
- 9.11. D.C. presented his Traffic Marshalls Licence used for the Copyworld Eudunda Rally.
- 9.12. H.R. to contact Sgt Chris Holland for advice to get further training for CAMS members.
- 9.13. Discussion on stickers and banner requirements to be eligible to score SARC points as per Conditions for Trials and Rallies. Some stickers not displayed by competitors at Copyworld Rally due to lack of availability. Rally Panel to decide on stickers and re-order.
- 9.14. J.L. to place notification on website outlining the conditions to score points for 2018. Competitors must be a member of a car club that comes under the SA State Office to score points for the Championship. Registration for the Championship may be required for 2019.
- 9.15. M.S. - for roadbook events there needs to be policing to ensure no one is using pace notes.
- 9.16. H.R. & J.L. to follow up on Rallysprint Track Licence vs Venue Licence. Venue Licence works much better for SA clubs.
- 9.17. SDCC acknowledge WACC donation to their Grader repairs.
- 9.18. A.A. reminded panel members of the politeness and respect that competitors should show to each other.
- 9.19. A.A. wants to work on a 5 year plan for rallying in SA. Ideas from Panel members and any interested parties to be submitted to Panel.

10. Actions

- 10.1. A.A. and D.Cl. to get together re – Autism after Forum in May.
- 10.2. A.A. and D.Cl to work on establishing a Rally Officials Group
- 10.3. J.L. to take custody of Rally Trailer

Meeting Closed 11.25pm.

Next meeting – 10/09/2018 at 7.30 pm.

DRAFT